## Works Cited

## **Primary Sources**

The 382nd Marine Platoon. The Arizona Republic, U.S.A Today, 26 June 2018,

www.azcentral.com/picture-gallery/news/local/arizona/2018/06/20/the-navajo-code-talke rs/36198951/. Accessed 4 Feb. 2025.

This source from The Arizona Republic, this is a primary source that was used for pictures of the Navajo Code talkers. These picture appear in various places in our website.

"American Indian Code Talkers." The National WWII Museum New Orleans, 2025,

www.nationalww2museum.org/war/articles/american-indian-code-talkers. Accessed 11 Mar. 2025.

This Source from The National WWII Museum New Orleans, was used as a refernce point and used for quotes on our website. These qoutes show up on our Navajo Code talkers page.

1892: Birth of Philip Johnston. 17 Sept. 2023. National Cytologic Foundation, 17 Sept. 2023, cryptologicfoundation.org/community/bytes/this\_day\_in\_history\_calendar.html/event/20 23/09/17/1694926800/1892-birth-of-philip-johnston-whose-idea-to-use-the-navajo-langu age-as-a-code-during-wwii-would-save-countless-lives-. Accessed 11 Mar. 2025.

This is a Primary Image source from The National Cytologic Foundation. We used this for an image in our website. The picture we used from this site is found on our website's Timeline page.

Library of Congress, Washington, D.C. *World War II: Iwo Jima. Britannica Student*, www.britannica.com/place/Iwo-Jima-island-Japan. Accessed 11 Mar. 2025.

This image is from Britannica shows The Battle of Iwo Jima. We used this image in our Responsibilities page.

National Archives Photo. 2020. The National Museum of the American Indian, Simthsonian,

2020, americanindian.si.edu/static/why-we-serve/topics/code-talkers/. Accessed 12 Mar. 2025.

This Website is published by the Simthsonian and relates to Native American History. We used this source for image material for our website. The image we found and used appears in our home page.

National Veterans Memorial Museum. *National Navajo Code Talkers Day. National Veterans Memorial Museum*, 13 Aug. 2020, nationalvmm.org/national-navajo-code-talkers-day/. Accessed 11 Mar. 2025.

This image is from the Veterans Memorial Musuem and it depicts Navajo code talks standing. We used this image in the Navajo Code Talkers page.

Navajo code talker . image. Britannica School, Encyclopædia Britannica, 19 Aug. 2024. school.eb.com/levels/high/assembly/view/234625#. Accessed 4 Feb. 2025.

Britannica School gives us this primary source in the form of an image. This image or picture, shows us a member of the Navajo Code talkers in active duty on the field. We used this image in our website to go along side some text.

Navajo code talkers . image. Britannica School, Encyclopædia Britannica, 19 Aug. 2024.

school.eb.com/levels/high/assembly/view/185113#. Accessed 4 Feb. 2025.

Britannica School gives us this primary source in the form of an image. This picture shows a platoon of Navajo Code talkers standing at formation. We used this source as a leading image in our home page of our website.

"Navajo Code Talkers." American History, ABC-CLIO, 2025,

americanhistory.abc-clio.com/Search/Display/2128858. Accessed 30 Jan. 2025.
Another Primary source from ABC-CLIO shows Preston Toledo and Frank
Toledo. Navajo code talkers in a U.S. Marine artillery regiment, as they relay
orders over a field radio on July 7, 1943, in the South Pacific. We used this image
in our "Navajo code talkers" page.

"Navajo Code Talkers." American History, ABC-CLIO, 2025,

americanhistory.abc-clio.com/Search/Display/1279572. Accessed 30 Jan. 2025.

This source from ABC-CLIO shows Henry Bake and George Kirk, Navajo Code Talkers in a Marine artillery regiment, relay orders over a field radio in December 1943 during World War 2. This is a primary soure from the first couple years the Navajo Code Talkers were active. We used this image in our project.

"Navajo Code Talkers: A Guide to First-Person Narratives in the Veterans History Project." *Library of Congress*, 2013, guides.loc.gov/navajo-code-talkers/profiles/chester-ne. Accessed 11 Mar. 2025.

> This source was used as a primary account from a former Navajo Code talker who served in WWII. We used this artical in our project for qoutes on our Navajo Code Talkers page.

Navajo Code Talkers: In Formation at Camp Elliott, California. 1940. Northern Arizona University, 2025, archive.library.nau.edu/digital/collection/cpa/id/6292/. Accessed 11 Mar. 2025. We used this site for multiple images of the Navajo Code Talkers standing at formation. This is a primary source because they are photographs from 1940. We put these images in the Home page of our website.

Off to Battle. 28 Nov. 2017. HistoryNet, 28 Nov. 2017,

www.historynet.com/wwii-navajo-code-talkers/. Accessed 11 Mar. 2025.

We used this source from HistoryNet for multiple images on our website's Navajo Code Talkers page. The images from this source are primary but the other resources from this page are secondary.

Talking Code with the Navajo. Nov. 1943. Warfare History Network, Mar. 2012,

warfarehistorynetwork.com/article/talking-code-with-the-navajo/. Accessed 11 Mar. 2025.

We used this website for a primary image. The Image taken in 1943, depics a Navajo code talker speaks into his radio while holding an M-1 carbine in his left hand.We used this image on our website's Navajo Code Talkers page.

An Unbreakable Code. 2025. MAPS Air Museum, 2025,

mapsairmuseum.org/navajo-code-talkers/. Accessed 12 Mar. 2025.

This website has images, videos, and mdia along with text and information. The image we used from this site is a primary source that is at the top of the page. We put this picture in our website on our Navajo Code Talkers Page.

U.S Marine Corps. United States Marine Corps during the Battle of Iwo Jima. Britannica Student,

cdn.britannica.com/56/205356-050-38982463/rocket-trucks-action-United-States-Marine -Corps-February-28-1945.jpg. Accessed 11 Mar. 2025. This image is from the Marine Corp and put into Britannica. The image shows what scenes from the war looked like, we used this in our Responsibilities page.

## **Secondary Sources**

Burns, George. Star-Spangled Mystery: What Became of Lost Iwo Jima Flag-Raising Photos? NBC, 30 May 2016,

www.nbcnews.com/news/us-news/star-spangled-mystery-what-became-lost-iwo-jima-fla g-raising-n581741. Accessed 11 Mar. 2025.

This is an image from NBC news, it shows an Army Pfc. at the summit of Mount Suribachi. We used this in our Timeline page.

"Code Talking." *Gale U.S. History Online Collection*, Gale, 2024. *Gale in Context: U.S. History*, link.gale.com/apps/doc/HJQOJY071209754/UHIC?u=vol\_s78hs&sid=bookmark-UHIC &xid=7fad3483. Accessed 30 Jan. 2025.

This source from Gale U.S. History Online Collection, is a secondary source. This webpage gives us a detailed history of the Navajo code talkers from an outside perspective. We used it for specific dates and times of battles.

 DeSimone, Danielle. "A History of Military Service: Native Americans in the U.S. Military Yesterday and Today." A History of Military Service: Native Americans in the U.S. Military Yesterday and Today. United Service Organization, 8 Nov. 2021, www.uso.org/stories/2914-a-history-of-military-service-native-americans-in-the-u-s-milit ary-yesterday-and-today. Accessed 14 Feb. 2025.

This souce is from the United Service Organization, it is a secondary source. We used this for quotes and higher understanding of the topic.

Franklin, ROSS D. HE'S A HERO Navajo code talker Thomas H. Begay takes part in a Navajo Code Talkers Day celebration in Phoenix, Arizona. Time for Kids, 15 Aug. 2022,

www.timeforkids.com/g34/honoring-navajo-code-talkers/. Accessed 11 Mar. 2025.

This is an image from Time for Kids, a history website. This image shows Navajo code talker celebrating Navajo code talker day, we used this in our Navajo Code Talkers page.

# Intel.gov.

www.intelligence.gov/people/barrier-breakers-in-history/453-navajo-code-talkers#:~:text =The%20U.S.%20Marines%20knew%20where,key%20phrases%20and%20military%20 tactics.

This source from INTEL.gov is a secondary source that has both pictures and text. We used this source for the text and information on the formation and amount of people in the orginal Navajo Code Talker group.

Kennedy, David M. *The Library of Congress World War II Companion*. New York City, Simon and Schuster, 2007.

This book had a wide array of information about the entirety of World war II. It is a secondary soure that we used to learn more about the specific battles that the Navajo Code Talkers played a part in.

"Navajo Codes Names of Ships." *Navajo Code Talkers and the Unbreakable Code*, CIA, www.cia.gov/stories/story/navajo-code-talkers-and-the-unbreakable-code/. Accessed 6 Feb. 2008. Infographic.

> The CIA gave us this secondary soure that has both text and images in relation to the Navajo Code Talkers. We used this source multiple times for both its images

of Code Names they used for Airplanes and Ships, as well as the information in the text.

*Navajo Code Talkers' Dictionary*. Naval History and Heritage Command, 16 Apr. 2020, www.history.navy.mil/research/library/online-reading-room/title-list-alphabetically/n/nav ajo-code-talker-dictionary.html. Accessed 30 Jan. 2025.

> This secondary source is a fascinating translation of the exact code the Navajo Code Talkers created and Used. It is a dictionary of all the words, letters, and phrases used in The Unbreakable Code.

Navajo Code Talkers' Dictionary. 1994-2011. Navajo Code Talkers, 2011,

navajo-arts.com/navajo-code-talker.html. Accessed 11 Mar. 2025.

We used this website for an Image of the Navajo code talkers. Simlar to our website, someone built it for a project, meaing it is a secondary source. We used this image in our websites' Home page.

Navajo Code Talkers Deborah O'Grady. 7 Nov. 2024. The Wall Street Journal, 7 Nov. 2024, www.wsj.com/arts-culture/books/john-kinsel-sr-navajo-code-talker-dies-107-b52dac42. Accessed 11 Mar. 2025.

> These Images from Deborah O'Grady were found on a post from The Wall Street Journal. These Images are secondary sources, and are used in our website on our Navajo Code Talkers page and Home page.

Navajo Code Talkers Monument. 2025. Intermountain Histories,

www.intermountainhistories.org/items/show/166. Accessed 11 Mar. 2025.

We used this wesite for an image of a Navajo Code Talker Monumnet. This is a secondary sorce. This shows up in our websites' image gallery.

Navajo Code Talkers Speak out. 2024. Source New Mexico, 13 Aug. 2024,

sourcenm.com/2024/08/13/dine-author-writes-navajo-code-talkers-book-for-elementary-s chool-readers/. Accessed 12 Mar. 2025.

We found this source when we were looking for reliable images for our website, this picture shows a former Navajo Code Talker giving a speech. It is used on multiple pages of our website.

# Naval History and Heritage Command.

www.history.navy.mil/research/library/online-reading-room/title-list-alphabetically/n/cod e-talkers.html.

This source lays out the history, meanings, and Translation behind the "Unbreakable" code made by the Navajo Code Talkers and was given to us by the Naval History and Herritage Command. It also gives us the complete Naval alphabet in Navajo. We are using this in our project to explain and give background on the code.

A Page from the Past: Decoding the War. 30 Jan. 2013. Air Force Special Operations Command, 4 Feb. 2013,

www.afsoc.af.mil/News/Features/Display/Article/163716/a-page-from-the-past-decoding -the-war/. Accessed 11 Mar. 2025.

This source from Air Force Special Operations Command, was used in our project as a secondary image source. We used an image from this soruce on our websites homepage.

www.timetoast.com/timelines/navajo-code-talkers-b60d218b-74e0-47de-8d0b-d7140854 f27f.

Tohe, Laura. Code Talker Stories. Tuscan, AZ, Rio Nuevo Publishers, 2012.

This book contains primary sources within a secondary source. It contains many interviews and information from recounts of many of the original code talkers. We used it to add specific examples to our research.

United States, Congress, CIA. Executive Document. Navajo Code Talkers and the Unbreakable Code, CIA, 6 Nov. 2008,

www.cia.gov/stories/story/navajo-code-talkers-and-the-unbreakable-code/. Accessed 30 Jan. 2025.

This is from the CIA, a secondary souce with primary images. This was used for images and text in our project.

---, ---, House. House Document. National Archives,

prologue.blogs.archives.gov/2022/11/09/navajo-code-talker-adolph-nagurski/. The National Archives give us this secondary source about the Navajo Code Talkers. We used this source for images as well as reliable information on the Navajo Code Talkers.